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Overview

The Radioactive Waste Management Project (RWMP) is responsible for the
operation, maintenance, and surveillance of radioactive waste management sites
at the Nevada Test SiU (NTS). Since FY 1978, the RWMP has managed over eight
million cubic feet of defense low-level wastes (LLW) generated both onsite and
offsite (Figure 1).

RWMP operates two principal facilities located in Areas 5 and 3 (see Figure 2).
Packaged LLW is disposed by shallow land burial (SLB) (Figure 3) or greater
confinement disposal (GCD) in Area 5. Pits and trenches, ranging in 20 to 30-
foot depths and 120-foot augered shafts, are used for the disposal of packaged
wastes. Bulk LLW is disposed in subsidence craters in a landfill operation at
Area 3.

Ninety-seven percent of all packaged wastes received at NTS are generated
offsite. Ninety-eight percent of all bulk wastes received result from NTS Waste
Consolidation Project efforts. Since its initiation in 1976, the Waste
Consolidation Project has removed over four million cubic feet of soil and
debris from inactive waste storage sites located at NTS for disposal at the
Radioactive Waste Management Site (RWMS) in Area 3.

Radioactive Waste Management Information System

In order to meet low-level waste reporting requirements first established by the
U.S. Atomic Energy Commission/Energy Research and Development Administration
(AEC/ERDA), and later expanded by the Department of Energy (DOE), the RWMP
developed a computerized data management system. The source document used for
data acquisition is called "Radioactive Waste Management Storage and Disposal"
form (RE-0167) (Figure 4). A complete form accompanies each waste shipment
arriving at NTS.

The NTS Radioactive Waste Management Information System (RWMIS) incorporates
waste shipment data into five records. A generator record characterizes waste
shipment weight, volume, and activity according to nuclide category: transur-
anics, uranium/thorium, fission products, induced activity, tritium, alpha, or
other. A nuclide record identifies specific radionuclide concentrations;
provision of nuclide data is optional. A combustible record identifies physical
waste form according to the following categories: biological waste, contaminated
equipment, decontamination debris, dry solids, solidified sludge. A compactij
record is used to record waste volume reduction achieved through con
(Figure 5). A container record identifies a waste shipment's compor



and specific disposal location, A three-dimensional set of coordinates tied to
the Nevada state grid coordinate system is assigned to each waste package prior
to disposal (Figure 6).

The NTS RWMIS readily summarizes waste inventories by generator, nuclide
categories, physical waste forms, and disposal locations. The RWMIS database
tracks total waste volumes, weights, and activities received at Radioactive
Waste Management sites, and enables RWMP to meet the reporting requirements for
the U.S. DOE Solid Waste Information Management System (SWIMS) each year, as
outlined in DOE Order 5820.2, Chapter III "Radioactive Waste Management."

Proposed Chapter III revisions, however, introduce additional waste reporting
requirements. Chapter III revisions require waste package classification based
on specific radionuclides and concentrations (Figure 7). Disposal site
operators will need to segregate waste packages according to class. Records
will need to distinguish between waste volumes and package volumes as greater
attention is given to waste minimization and the reduction of void spaces; when
packaging weight exceeds ten percent of total weight, separate records must be
maintained (Figure 8).

An enhanced RWMIS is currently under development to accommodate these more
specific reporting requirements. RWMP has recently completed a draft revision*
of its "Operational Radioactive Defense Waste Management Plan for the Nevada
Test Site" (NVO-185) which identifies NTS waste acceptance criteria (NTS-WAC)
and revised data requirements for waste generators.

Emphasis shifts to the characterization of individual waste packages. RWMP
proposes that the waste generator number individual waste packages in a manner
which identifies the generator, waste stream, container type, and method of
treatment or stabilization. A listing of radionuclides and concentrations will
be required, as well as physical and chemical data specific to each waste
package. Analytical methods and techniques used for waste package characteri-
zation must be detailed by each generator in their quality assurance plan which
is reviewed by DOE Nevada Operations Office.

The RWMIS Mill be modified to support new data requirements and will interface
with a waste examination facility being developed in Area 5 which allows for
NTS-WAC compliance verification on an individual package basis.

An enhanced system for recording low-level waste inventories will further allow
for facility performance assessments (Figure 9) and closure planning (Figure 10)
consistent with the intent of Chapter III revisions.
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